
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

March 15, 2011
Approved minutes motion by B. Blick, second by T. Cotton
Present: Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Jan Jolynn Staley, Troy Zeigler
Not Present: Christa Lawhun, Jason Taylor, Theresa Sanchez
Ex-Officio: Andrea Radliff

Guests: Andrea Ballinger, Pam Beach, Jan Cook, Julie Jenson, Rick Marr
The March 15, 2011 meeting was called to order by Vice-Chair J. Darnall.
Andrea Ballinger, Associate Vice President for Administrative Technology; Julie Jenson, Assistant Director for eMerge and iPeople Team Member and Pam Beach, Director eMerge and Project Manager for iPeople gave a presentation on the iPeople Project and the Staff Connect Project. A. Ballinger told the group that the Staff Connect project allows employees that do not work at a desk to have access to the computer technologies available at Illinois State. The ULID for every ISU employee was activated to give them access. Current statistics were shared with the Council on the usage of these machines between January 24 and March 1. It was noted that in an earlier survey many people indicated they access their account from a home computer if they do not have access on campus. These work stations allow employees to check their email, do their ethics training, access the web and in the future connect to iPeople. T. Cotton noted that he likes the Staff Connect signs that are located near the machines. Each group of computers is connected to a printer for use by employees.
P. Beach then told the Council about the iPeople processes that will go live on July 1, 2011. At that time every employee on campus will have an interaction with this web based service. Both functional and technical people have been working jointly to make the menu driven system work. This will replace the old system that has been used on campus for 30 years and is one of the best on the market. When the program goes live it will eliminate the use of paper time cards and make the campus even greener.  Benefits Choice period in 2011 will be done electronically as well. Although paper copies of information will be distributed changes must be done electronically. Human Resources will have a lab set up in the Spotlight room during the Benefits Fair on May 4 to help people use the technology to make their changes. It was emphasized that the hiring process is not being changed, only the way that employees report the time they work. If an employee currently punches a time clock that will continue but the time clock will download the information to iPeople. J. Jenson reported that she has 20 people from 20 different departments/units that are working with her as liaisons to help train and get the information out to colleagues.
The group was asked to return to the Council after iPeople goes live to share the usage statistics. 
Following typographical corrections the minutes of the March 1 meeting were approved on a motion by T. Zeigler and a second by D. Gibson.
Carol told the Council members that the Executive Committee received an email from Sue Locke earlier in the day indicating that Richard “Rick” Marr was the only person to express an interesting in the opening for the EAC opening. Therefore, no election will be held and Rick will start in that position on April 12. Rick attended the meeting and introduced himself to the Council. He has worked at Illinois State for six years and is looking forward to his upcoming position.

It was requested that D. Turner be invited to an upcoming Council meeting to be presented with a certificate of recognition that was recently completed.

M. Peel did a short follow up on the meeting that the Council had with Parking Services. The people that park in the North Street and School Street lots were invited to a meeting where the change in format for reserved spots was discussed. She noted that those with reserved spots are opposed to any changes being made in the way the people are allowed to park. She was hoping to get Council endorsement of a petition she is working on for those that park in those garages. Due to time restrictions the group indicated they would be willing to sign the petition but did not feel they could get the endorsement. It was also noted that the parking in the lot at the ITDC building has gotten much worse since the opening of the new Student Recreation Services Building.
Tubs were distributed around campus last week for the annual Food Drive. Two additional locations were requested and will be put on the list for next year.

The Cubs trip will be announced in the OpenLine which is set to go to press this week.  J. Darnall is working on a flyer for distribution. Raffle tickets will be sold for $5 each or 5 for $20 with the winner (must be an ISU Employee – civil service, administrative profession, faculty or retiree) receiving four tickets to the baseball game, bus ride and the opportunity to go onto the field with one person going to the pitcher’s mound to throw the first pitch.

J. Staley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:25 pm. The motion was seconded by B. Arbogast and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –April 6, May 4, June 8, July 6, August 3, September 7, October 5, November 2, December 7
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21, July 5, July 19, August 2, August 16, September 6, September 20, October 4, October 18, November 1, November 15, December 6
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be April 5 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








